
CAMPUS CONNECTIONS

Game on!
The DWC Community spends a lot
of time focusing on ways to show
kindness, but when it comes to
dodgeball, the gloves come off.
Formation groups competed in a
lively dodgeball tournament during
the Family Feast celebration.
Competitive spirits were evident as 
team members scrambled to toss balls 
to the remaining players in the
center of the gym and cheered on
their teammates until the bitter end. 
A little healthy competition is always
a fun way to bring the formation 
groups even closer! 

An intercultural performance
Five students and one faculty member 
performed an Indian-inspired dance
at the Family Feast Mass. In addition 
to honoring the anniversary of the 
Society of the Divine Word, the service 
also celebrated three Jubilarians:
Bro. Tony Kreinus, SVD, who
celebrated 60 years in Vows, and 
Fathers George Koottappillil, SVD 
and Sam Cunningham, SVD who both 
celebrated 40 years of Priesthood. The 
offertory dance was a beautiful display 
of cultures, music and the intercultural 
acceptance that makes the College
so unique. 

Taking cover
On August 24, Divine Word College 
administrators used an emergency 
notification system to warn students, 
faculty and staff via text message and 
an intercom announcement about a 
tornado warning in the area. As the 
stairwells filled with people heading for 
safety in the basement, ESL instructors 
did their best to describe a tornado to 
students who were unfamiliar with
the weather occurrence. While no
tornadoes touched down in Epworth, 
four trees were destroyed and several 
others on campus were damaged by 
strong straight-line winds. 

You made it happen! 
Thanks to 70 golfers and many
sponsors, the 7th annual Divine Word 
College Benefit Golf Outing on July 
23 raised more than $11,700. All funds 
raised were added to the Divine Word 
College student scholarship fund. This 
fund helps our students with their 
educational expenses. Thank you to 
everyone who participated and to all of 
our sponsors. We could not be
successful without your help. Mark 
your calendars for next year’s outing 
on Friday, July 22, 2022. 
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